
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
September 28, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on September 28, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr. and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. Solicitor Peter Matson was not present. Solicitor Jason Brudecki was there representing Mr. Matson’s office.  The minutes of the August 24, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated September 23, 2021 for $46,127.93.
OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach opened the Stone Bids for 2021. Mr. Seibert made a motion to award Eastern Industries of Winfield with the No. 4 stone ($12.25-$17.20) & the 1 B stone ($15.60-$20.55).  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and it was carried.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to award Hanson Aggregates Pa. with the 2 B stone ($12.25-$16.50), the Subbase No. 2A ($8.50-$12.75), and the AS@ Anti-skid ($15.00-$19.25).  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.
Chris Sheaffer of Larson Design discussed the Main Street Reconstruction Utility conflict in regards to the existing water supply lines. One is located at the intersection of 2nd Street and Main Street.  The other is at 3rd Street and Main Street.  Larson has developed potential resolutions to the conflicts and he reviewed the options.
Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve the MMO (Minimum Municipal Obligation) for 2021 budget for Nevin Yost in the amount of $4940.00.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Tom Heckert of the Sewer Authority inquired about the status of the emergency pandemic funds.  Mr. Wilver replied they have been released to the Township and we will recover loss revenue first and then discuss how to invest the remainder of the funds.  We recognize the Sewer Authority has some needs.

Gary Leech of the Model Railroad club requested that they be allowed to build a cement platform or make angle brackets to hold the base unit for the new heating system for the clubhouse.  Mr. Wilver and Mr. Seibert expressed concern over the fact that they took it upon themselves to buy the unit without consulting the township prior to the purchase, since the township owns the building and they do not own it.  Mr. Leech realizes that he would need to follow zoning guidelines.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
David Hines of the Central Keystone Council of Governments provided an update on the Bystedt/Custom Barns Storm Water Management plan.  The Zoning department doesn’t believe that the current plan is feasible and will have to be redone.  DEP will have to make a decision as to whether they consider the stream a channel or not, based on the biologist’s report.  Mr. Hines believes that Bystedt will have to restore the wetlands and move everything up away from the stream.  We still have not received the performance bond from Bystedt.
Mr. Hines discussed the Wilson Subdivision Plan (#014-055-046.00000). It will be used for agricultural purposes in the Agricultural Zoning District.  The plan has been approved by the Union County Planning Commission as well as the White Deer Planning Commission.   Mr. Seibert made a motion to give a waiver of Section 3.4.1.6 & 3.4.1.9.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve the final plan of the Michael & Joyce Wilson- Subdivision Plan.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
Mr. Wilver requested clarification of the Sunshine Law from Jason Brudecki, Esq, of Pete Matson’s office.  The agenda must be posted on our website and building 24 hours in advance of the meeting.  The Township may take official action at a regularly scheduled meeting or an emergency meeting on a matter of Township business relating to a real or potential emergency involving a clear and present danger to life or property regardless of whether public notice was given for the meeting.  Mr. Brudecki is going to do more research and get back to the township with more information.
 SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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